
MEMORANDUM 

October 26, 1998 

TO: 

FROM: 

RE: 

Office of General Counsel 

Harvey Goldschmid~ 

Appointment of Eric Summergrad as Deputy Solicitor 

As you may know, it has been announced that Jake Stillman 
will become the Commission's Solicitor on January I, 1999. I am 
also pleased to announce that Eric Summergrad will become Deputy 
Solicitor at the same time. Like Jake, he is a superb legal 
craftsman and appellate lawyer, and I am delighted that he will 
be serving in this new position. 

Eric joined the Commission in 1984 as a Special Counsel in 
the Appellate Group, and has risen through various positions in 
the Group, most recently serving since 1992 as Principal 
Assistant General Counsel. Prior to coming to the Commission, 
Eric was associated with the law firm of Arnold & Porter. He 
graduated from Oberlin College and received his J.D. degree from 
New York University Law School, where he was an editor of the New 
York University Law Review. 


